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SUBJECT

A proposed amendment to the County Auditor’s Work Program. 
SUMMARY

Annually, the County Council set the work program for the County Auditor’s office. Because of Council reorganization and the annual budget process, the Auditor’s office work program is typically set for a rolling 15 months to assure no break is approved work programs. 
BACKGROUND
The County Auditor’s work program was approved in March of 2012. This work program was expected to cover all of 2012 and the first quarter of 2013. Since adoption of the work program, there has been an interest in adding an additional item to the work program. Specifically, the Auditor was asked to review the practice of the County Sheriff’s office to assign a patrol car to each sworn officer. 
ANALYSIS

The Auditor’s office has twice reviewed this program, but has not done so in the last several years. The Sheriff has requested that the program be reviewed by an independent 3rd party and requested the assistance of the Auditor. 
Since adoption of the work program in March, the Auditor has learned that they will likely not be able to complete two of the 2012 items currently on their work program. The Auditor has suggested that these items be shifted to 2013 which is likely when the work would be able to be completed. These items are: 

1. A performance audit of the Large Woody Debris program administered by the Water and Land Resources Division within the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, and 

2. A performance audit of the Automated Fingerprint Identification System (AFIS)

The Auditor proposed to break the new Sheriff’s office work into two deliverables: 

1. A financial analysis of the program as it is currently operated, and 

2. A performance audit of how well the program, as it is currently operated, meets the goals of the program as outlined years ago by the Sheriff’s Office. 

The first of the deliverables would be made available in late 2012 and the performance audit would be conducted in 2013. 
REASONABLENESS

The proposed motion seems to reasonably meet the demands associated with the newest information available to the County Auditor and her staff. 
ATTACHMENTS

1. Proposed Motion 2012-0344
2. Motion 13654 – Adopted 2012 Work Program
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